Attachment A 
Revised 10/29/14

[bookmark: _GoBack]Eastside Rail Corridor Financing Plan

King County closed its acquisition of property interests in the Eastside Rail Corridor (Corridor) from the Port of Seattle on February 13, 2013. The purchase price for the portions of the Corridor the County acquired from the Port was $15.8M. The interests acquired at this closing date include the 2013 fee and easement acquisitions.

In 2009, the County paid $1.9M from Conservation Futures Tax (CFT) to the Port for the Multipurpose Easement (MPE), and the Port has credited the County this amount against the $15.8M purchase price. The County secured a Puget Sound Regional Council Grant of $1.4M in federal funds for Corridor acquisitions, and this amount was paid to the Port just after the closing. Therefore, the outstanding balance owed to the Port just after closing was $12.5M.

Pursuant to the Purchase and Sale Agreement with the Port, the County will be charged interest on this balance at the rate of 2.8 percent compounded annually. The County has no more than 3 years from closing (approximately February 13, 2016) to pay the Port the outstanding balance plus any interest accrued at the time of payment.

Funding source options to cover the $15.8M purchase price plus the estimated interest accrued through January 2015:

Source									Paid/Accrued
Approximate interest accrued between 2/13 and 1/15		   		 $0.7M
CFT (original amount paid in 2009 for the MPE)	     			($1.9M)
PSRC Grant (paid to the Port just after 2013 closing)   			($1.4M)
Outstanding Balance								$13.2M

Financing Plan for Outstanding Balance

Wastewater contribution for their uses/rights					($1.4M)
Bonds backed by CFT[footnoteRef:1]								($5.9M) [1:  Assuming 15 year debt, the current annual repayment obligation would be about $512,000/year.] 

Bonds backed by General Fund[footnoteRef:2]							($5.9M) [2:  Assuming 15 year debt, the current annual repayment obligation would be about $512,000/year.] 

